Minutes of the Harnham Neighbourhood Association 
Held at St Georges Hall 28th April 2009 at 7.30pm.

Present: Frances Howard(Chairman) Susan Evans, John Mc Garry, Peter Shergold, Richard Hounslow, Dennis Smith,
 David Barter, Pat Ryecroft, Cheryl Hill, Mary Poynton,
Wendy Scriven, Malcolm Simmons and Brian Dalton

In attendance, Annie Scadden.

 Apologies were received from Rev. David Scrace, Linda Carville and Dave Tompkins.

1.  There were no minutes of the previous meeting on February 26th because it had been an informal occasion. The guests who came represented Ayleswade Road Association, the Harnham Slope. Wellworthy Drive residents. The Chairman of Salisbury District Council. Cllr Ian McLennan and his wife. Cllrs. Tomes, Ryecroft, Hill,  the Rev. David Scrace and Margaret Robinson.
 It was a very successful evening and celebrated all the many efforts of Harnham’s Community life. It was agreed that the minutes of the present meeting should be sent to these  various groups to link us closer together as a community.

It was also proposed that we have an annual party as well as at least one public meeting on local issues as and when they arise.

2.  The minutes for the meeting held on 6th January were then proposed by David Barter and seconded by Pat Ryecroft.

3. This was followed by a presentation by Annie Scadden who is an executive on the board of Wiltshire Unitary Authority.

The budget for projects for voluntary groups was £75,000 in total; we needed to have a detailed knowledge of any projects in our area in order to bid for part of that money.

She urged us to get involved with the area partnerships.

4 It was proposed by Dave Barter that we would discuss various ideas such as a community plan and a public meeting, at the next meeting of HNA. 

Pat Ryecroft offered to go to the first AGM of the Salisbury City Council on May 5th. 

Dennis Smith proposed a letter of thanks be sent to Pam Rouquette who had done a magnificent job in the Litter Pick. Wendy Scriven said more bins were needed at the Wellworthy Housing estate.
AOB:

Malcolm Simmons raised concerns about the speeding  lorries on the Netherhampton Road and proposed that a 20mph be imposed in residential areas. Both danger and noise were a problem. 

No date was publicised for the public to be allowed to access the fields at the Old Mill. 

Peter Shergold was concerned about the building on the Downton Road when 2000 chalk lorries started to dig out the Persimmon site. 

The meeting ended 9.20 pm.

Date of next meeting 7th July at St. Georges hall.

